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The fall armyworm situation is much less severe this summer, but the stem maggot (BSM) is 
building in numbers in most of the southern 2/3 of the state.  We’ve seen this pattern before, and 
our standard recommendation is that hay producers everywhere in the state should be watching 
closely as they begin the July cutting for signs of BSM activity.  If there is damage in July, you 
can count on more in the August crop and a treatment may be warranted.  Continuing research 
with insecticide control of BSM has shown that spraying a pyrethroid (active ingredients that end 
in –thrin, like cypermethrin, cyfluthrin, etc) 7-10 days after cutting will reduce damage in the 
next crop.  Under good growing conditions and light to moderate pressure from the flies, one 
application may be enough.  Heavy pressure or poor growing conditions that slow the grass 
down may require a second application 7-10 days after the first.  

At this point, we have no research results that show efficacy for any other insecticide active 
ingredients except the pyrethroids.  Materials like Dimilin or those containing spinosad or 
chlorantraniliprole are good choices for armyworm control but do not appear to affect BSM.  We 
have not found anything that provides residual control of the maggots, and nothing is more 
effective at killing the adult flies than the pyrethroids.  For best results, slow down and apply as 
high a spray volume as your equipment and situation allow. 

 


